
  

14 June 2021 
 
A KS 
By email: fyi-request-15478-51b74224@requests.fyi.org.nz 

File No: DOIA 2021-2320 

Dear A KS 

Thank you for your email of 17 May 2021, requesting the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the OIA): 

1:-Total Count of unallocated EOIs currently in the Parents residency visa pool. If you can 
provide the count of persons that will be great too as 1 EOI can have more than 1 applicant.  
2. Can I get a count of unallocated EOIs in the pool (and person count) based on their year 
and month of submission that were submitted prior to 15 September 2018 ? Please exclude 
the EOIs which have been withdrawn.  
Please provide the response in the table format with count of EOIs submitted per month as 
done in this OIA  
https://fyi.org.nz/request/14920/response/57088/attach/3/INZ%20RESPONSE%20signed%2
0DOIA%202021%201794%20Philip.pdf  
3. Today,NZ Government declared changes to Skilled migrant visa . Please tell when the EOI 
selection will be open for parents visa or any other update. 
 

Our response 
1:-Total Count of unallocated EOIs currently in the Parents residency visa pool. If you can provide the 
count of persons that will be great too as 1 EOI can have more than 1 applicant.  
As at 29 May 2021 there were a total of 5,415 Parent Residence Expressions of Interest (EOIs) in the 
pool. These EOIs have a total person count of 8,562 people.  
 
2. Can I get a count of unallocated EOIs in the pool (and person count) based on their year and month 
of submission that were submitted prior to 15 September 2018 ? Please exclude the EOIs which have 
been withdrawn. Please provide the response in the table format with count of EOIs submitted per 
month as done in this OIA – 
https://fyi.org.nz/request/14920/response/57088/attach/3/INZ%20RESPONSE%20signed%20DOIA%
202021%201794%20Philip.pdf  
As at 29 May 2021 there were 3,616 EOIs that were accepted by Immigration New Zealand (INZ) before 
15 September 2018. These EOIs have a total person count of 5,939 people. The table below provides 
a breakdown of these EOIs by the month they were accepted by INZ.  
 

 
Number 
of EOIs 

Number of 
people 

Jul-12 1 2 
Aug-12 15 28 
Sep-12 6 9 

https://fyi.org.nz/request/14920/response/57088/attach/3/INZ%20RESPONSE%20signed%20DOIA%202021%201794%20Philip.pdf
https://fyi.org.nz/request/14920/response/57088/attach/3/INZ%20RESPONSE%20signed%20DOIA%202021%201794%20Philip.pdf


Oct-12 8 12 
Nov-12 7 11 
Dec-12 4 6 
Jan-13 9 16 
Feb-13 5 8 
Mar-13 5 6 
Apr-13 5 9 

May-13 15 25 
Jun-13 5 8 
Jul-13 7 11 

Aug-13 6 9 
Sep-13 3 5 
Oct-13 11 19 
Nov-13 8 14 
Dec-13 2 3 
Jan-14 6 12 
Feb-14 7 14 
Apr-14 3 4 

May-14 5 7 
Jun-14 7 12 
Jul-14 8 11 

Aug-14 7 11 
Sep-14 4 6 
Oct-14 1 2 
Nov-14 4 4 
Dec-14 4 7 
Jan-15 6 8 
Feb-15 6 9 
Mar-15 7 12 
Apr-15 2 4 

May-15 7 11 
Jun-15 4 7 
Jul-15 9 12 

Aug-15 11 18 
Sep-15 5 7 
Oct-15 6 8 
Nov-15 246 406 
Dec-15 158 260 
Jan-16 223 375 
Feb-16 279 451 
Mar-16 216 349 
Apr-16 255 418 

May-16 265 446 
Jun-16 291 480 
Jul-16 250 416 

Aug-16 276 460 
Sep-16 230 381 
Oct-16 229 380 



Nov-16 44 70 
Dec-16 18 29 
Jan-17 21 35 
Feb-17 16 22 
Mar-17 17 28 
Apr-17 20 35 

May-17 18 29 
Jun-17 15 23 
Jul-17 12 19 

Aug-17 9 15 
Sep-17 11 17 
Oct-17 9 15 
Nov-17 9 11 
Dec-17 10 15 
Jan-18 3 4 

May-18 69 108 
Jun-18 75 119 
Jul-18 38 66 

Aug-18 33 53 
Sep-18 10 17 

Total 3,616 5,939 
 
3. Today,NZ Government declared changes to Skilled migrant visa . Please tell when the EOI selection 
will be open for parents visa or any other update. 
This is not a request for official information, however we can advise that from 1 April 2020 the 
selection of Expressions of Interest (EOI) for residence under the Parent Category were deferred until 
later notice. The deferral is a temporary measure that allows INZ to focus on processing applications 
from people who are in New Zealand or those eligible to travel here while border restrictions are in 
place. INZ will continue to reassess when EOI selections can take place as the COVID-19 situation 
develops. The best place to find updated information on the EOI selections is the INZ website, which 
is being updated regularly as decision are made: www.immigration.govt.nz/about-us/media-
centre/news-notifications.  
 
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request or this response, please contact Anna McLachlan, 
Business Advisor, Operations Support, Immigration New Zealand at Anna.McLachlan@mbie.govt.nz. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Nicola Hogg 
General Manager, Border and Visa Operations 
Immigration New Zealand 
Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment 

http://www.immigration.govt.nz/about-us/media-centre/news-notifications
http://www.immigration.govt.nz/about-us/media-centre/news-notifications
mailto:xxxx.xxxxxxxxx@xxxx.xxxx.xx

